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OCEAN

COUNTY COLLEGE




BOARD OF TRUSTEES
Public Retreat/Meeting
September 9, 2011
Minutes

A special retreat/meeting of the Ocean County College Board of Trustees was called 

Call to Order

to order by Mr. Carl V. Thulin, Chair, at 12:05 p.m., on Friday, September 9, 2011,  
in the Conference Room of the Technology Building on the college campus.
The announcement of public meeting was made in compliance with the Open Public


Public Meeting

Meetings Act of 1975.


Announcement

Those in attendance were:  Mr. Carl V. Thulin, Mrs. Linda Novak, Mr. Jerry Dasti,


Attendance

Mr. Stephan Leone, Mr. Thomas Monahan, Mrs. Joanne Pehlivanian, Dr. Wilda

Smithers, Ms. Mary Alburtus, Mr. Jack Sahradnik, and Dr. Jon Larson.  Also in 
attendance were Executive Vice Presidents Jim McGinty and Richard Strada; Ms. Sara

Winchester, Vice President of Finance and Administration; Ms. Janet Hubbs, Assis-

tant to the President for Institutional Quality; Ms. Patricia Fenn, Executive Director 
of E-Learning; Mr. Leslie Cohen, Assistant Vice President of Human Resources; 
Mr. Richard Yankosky, OCC Distance Learning Consultant; Mr. Allen Wang, 
Co-Founder and CEO of Timecruiser Computing Corporation; and Ms. Judy Yu, 
Software QA Team Leader, Timecruiser Computing Corporation, Shanghai.

Mr. Thulin and Dr. Larson welcomed Mr. Yankosky, Mr. Wang, and Ms. Yu.  He
 also introduced Mr. Cohen to the trustees.
Items discussed:

· Enrollment – Ms. Hubbs reported that the decrease in student enrollment at New 


Enrollment

Jersey community colleges seems to be a trend this fall semester; it is down 4.12 

percent statewide.  As of this morning, enrollment is down 1.1 percent at OCC.


In an effort to determine if there is any possible connection between enrollment 


and tuition rates, Ms. Hubbs presented data on New Jersey community colleges

for the last five academic years.  Since academic year 2006-07, OCC raised its


tuition only 6.8 percent, from $88 to $94, the lowest amount, by far, in terms of


dollars 
and percentage of the 19 community colleges.  At the same time, OCC en-


rollment increased by 16.7 percent, an increase that is comparable to the commu-


nity college in the State with the highest tuition rate.  
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With the data presented, Ms. Hubbs said it is difficult to make any correlation be-

tween enrollment and tuition rate; there seems to be no evidence that lower tuition

rates attract more students.

· Ocean Online College – A report was provided on the progress being made on the


Ocean Online

distance learning pilot project to be offered in China, a provisional program, yet


College


one that has the potential of being very successful in the long term.

Dr. Larson said he is extremely pleased with the College’s partnership with Time-

cruiser, and he thanked Mr. Wang for his assistance and guidance in making this

three-way partnership possible with Timecruiser, Tianjin Radio and TV University

(TJRTVU), and Ocean County College.


Mr. Wang informed the trustees of the tremendous interest by Chinese students to

study in the United States; the number has increased dramatically in just the last


few years, and Chinese students now represent 20 percent of all foreign students 

studying at United States colleges and universities.

The pilot project, which will offer five courses, will begin in January.  The goal is


to offer the best online courses in the world through a unique relationship with no


costs between or among the three partners.  Timecruiser’s robust technological


system will provide the “cloud” delivery, TJRTVU is the “on the ground” govern-


mental body in China, and OCC is making available its academically excellent 

courses through distance learning.

· OCC Budget – Every 1 percent decrease in enrollment equates to $325,000 in revenue


OCC Budget

to the College.  Ms. Winchester said a 1 percent decrease could be absorbed in the 

operating budget by the savings being realized through the amended Sungard contract 

and the change in the payroll system to Datatel.


Ms. Winchester distributed and discussed a Cash and Investment Report as well 

as a preliminary Unrestricted Fund Balance Report. 

· Chapter 12 Facilities Project – Dr. McGinty reviewed the plans to construct a new


Chapter 12

College Center and shared with trustees preliminary drawings.  He indicated that OCC’s


Projects

long-term capital projects plan will be included in the list being developed by New


Jersey higher education institutions for a potential State capital funding bond initia-


tive in November 2012. 


The trustees requested that another Retreat be scheduled in the near future to further


discuss
the proposed College Center project.

· Gateway Building – Construction of the building is moving along rapidly.  In the


Gateway

event change orders are deemed necessary in order to avoid construction coordina-


Building

tion problems, Dr. Larson has the authority from the Board to approve them, but


only if there are no questions about the value and need for the changes and only by


exception.
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If such situations occur, Dr. Larson will discuss the need for the change order with




Mrs. Novak, Chair of the Buildings and Grounds Committee.

· Ethics Policy – It was agreed that the College’s ethics policy should be updated to


Ethics Policy

clearly delineate the ways in which fundraising and gratuity issues will be managed

and the circumstances under which employees may promote the College.

At 2:00 p.m., a resolution was adopted to move into a closed session for the pur-


Resolution

pose of discussing personnel matters, collective bargaining, and pending litigation,  


Adopted for

the results of which will be released to the public when the need for confidentiality 


Closed Session
no longer exists.

At 2:30 p.m., the closed session ended and the public meeting reconvened.


Public Meeting








Reconvened

Personnel Committee
Mr. Leone presented the Personnel Report, as amended, and it was approved upon


Personnel

unanimous roll call vote.



Report Approved

The next meetings of the Board are scheduled for:













Meetings
Monday, September 26, 2011
  9:30 a.m.
Finance Committee


Scheduled


10:00 a.m.
Bylaw, Policy, and




  (as needed)
Curriculum Committee



10:15 a.m.
Buildings and Grounds






Committee



10:30 a.m.
Personnel Committee



12:30 p.m.
Regular Public Monthly 




Meeting

With no further business or comments from the trustees or the public, the meeting


Adjournment
adjourned at 2:40 p.m.



Respectfully submitted,



Stephan R. Leone



Secretary
Connie Bello

Recording Secretary






